
 

Gales Ferry Schedule & Status Report 11-15-2024 
 

Summary: 

After our meeting on October 24th, Imperial provided the plan below in hard copy.  

 

 
 

Overall Imperial has adhered to this written plan. There has been a crew of 5-8 workers onsite every 

weekday and Saturday since the schedule meeting on October 24th except for Tuesday November 12th 

which had wind exceeding what would allow for safe work.   

 

A follow-up walk was held on Monday 11/11 to review fastening concerns discovered during the 

walkthrough after the 11/8 meeting.  

 

The consensus after this walkthrough was that all panels currently installed would need to be removed 

and refastened using 8” screws to ensure proper penetration of the roof deck. All areas going forward 

are to be visually inspected above ceiling to ensure compliance with the proper clip spacing and 

fastening.  

 



 

 

(See architect notes below from post walkthrough email for additional clarification) 

 

In areas where above ceiling verification of screw penetration is not possible, Imperial is to give one 

weeks’ notice so that STV can be onsite to monitor each fastener as it is installed. This applies to the 

media center, and front and rear entrances.   

 

It was also recommended that Imperial switch to red screws to make this change visually clear when 

inspecting above ceiling. Imperial agreed to these terms and confirmed that this remediation work 

would be done by a separate crew than their ongoing installation and would not impact their schedule 

moving forward.  

 

Outside of this concern, Imperials progress has been in line with their proposed plan. A two-Week look 

ahead has been provided by the Monday of each week reflecting projected work for the following 

week. Overall, Imperial has met the dates outlined in each of these look-ahead schedules. Provided 

they can maintain the current manpower, and working speed, and barring any significant weather 

delays, it appears Imperial will be able to have the roof closed, and the existing ice and water barrier 

protected in by the end of the year. STV will keep the town/Building Committee informed on any 

significant deviations from this plan, or the towns expectations if they arise.  

 

This report was created by Kyle Rongey, STV Project Manager 

 


